Marshall Child Development Center 
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Learning for tomorrow
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From the Board of Directors…!

MCDC parents,
It’s that time of year…  I know, “annual budget vote” is what you thought of first.  And you’d be right.  We appreciate that there are a lot of constraints on people’s time between work and the lengthening to-do lists associated with the approaching holidays.  So this year, rather than another stand-alone meeting, we plan to hold the vote in conjunction with our Thanksgiving luncheon.  We will send out budget information ahead of time, and be available to discuss it and answer questions prior to the luncheon.  Then, we can collect votes, while you collect a tasty lunch!  We think this will be a convenient and efficient way of conducting the vote.  Please keep an eye out for additional details and budget information to follow.

Thanks in advance for your participation -- as a parent run center, it’s what helps make MCDC great!

--Brian Mulac, MCDC board president

From the Director…!

We tend to see more illnesses at this time of year.  Due to the cold weather, we are unable to get outside as often as we would like.  Spending more time indoors with a warm environment is ideal for germs to grow and spread. We will get outside as much as possible weather permitting.  If it is not raining outside and is not below 32 degrees, the children will be given opportunities for outside play.  Make sure that your child is dressed appropriately for outside play.
10 Common Childhood Illnesses and Their Treatments
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​​​All children deserve high-quality medical care. As a parent, it is important to be aware of the most up-to-date treatment guidelines so you can be sure your child is getting the best care possible. 

The following information from the American Academy of Pediatrics (AAP) lists some of the most common childhood illnesses and their approved treatments. The treatments discussed here are based on scientific evidence and best practices. However, there may be reasons why your pediatrician has different recommendations for your child, especially if your child has an ongoing medical condition or allergy. Your pediatrician will discuss any variations in treatment with you. If you have any questions about appropriate care for your child, please discuss them with your pediatrician.

1.  Sore Throat

· Sore throats are common in children and can be painful. However, a sore throat that is caused by a virus does not need antibiotics. In those cases, no specific medicine is required, and your child should get better in seven to ten days. In other cases, a sore throat could be caused by an infection called streptococcal (strep throat). 

· Strep cannot be accurately diagnosed by simply looking at the throat. A lab test or in-office rapid strep test, which includes a quick swab of the throat, is necessary to confirm the diagnosis of strep. If positive for strep, your pediatrician will prescribe an antibiotic. It's very important that your child take the antibiotic for the full course, as prescribed, even if the symptoms get better or go away. Steroid medicines (such as prednisone) are not an appropriate treatment for most cases of sore throat.

· Babies and toddlers rarely get it strep throat, but they are more likely to become infected by streptococcus bacteria if they are in child care or if an older sibling has the illness. Although strep spreads mainly through coughs and sneezes, your child can also get it by touching a toy that an infected child has played with. 

· See The Difference between a Sore Throat, Strep & Tonsillitis and When a Sore Throat is a More Serious Infection. 

2.  Ear Pain

· Ear pain is common in children and can have many causes—including ear infection (otitis media), swimmer's ear (infection of the skin in the ear canal), pressure from a cold or sinus infection, teeth pain radiating up the jaw to the ear, and others. . To tell the difference, your pediatrician will need to examine your child's ear. In fact, an in-office exam is still the best way for your pediatrician to make an accurate diagnosis. If your child's ear pain is accompanied by a high fever, involves both ears, or if your child has other signs of illness, your pediatrician may decide that an antibiotic is the best treatment. 

· Amoxicillin is the preferred antibiotic for middle ear infections—except when there is an allergy to penicillin or chronic or recurrent infections. 

· Many true ear infections are caused by viruses and do not require antibiotics. If your pediatrician suspects your child's ear infection may be from a virus, he or she will talk with you about the best ways to help relieve your child's ear pain until the virus runs its course. 

· See Ear Infection Information, Middle Ear Infections, and Your Child and Ear Infections. 

3.  Urinary Tract Infection 

· Bladder infections, also called urinary tract infections or UTIs, occur when ​bacteria build up in the urinary tract. A UTI can be found in children from infancy through the teen years and into adulthood. Symptoms of a UTI include pain or burning during urination, the need to urinate frequently or urgently, bedwetting or accidents by a child who knows to use the toilet, abdominal pain, or side or back pain.

· Your child's doctor will need a urine sample to test for a UTI before determining treatment. Your doctor may adjust the treatment depending on which bacteria is found in your child's urine. 

· See Detecting Urinary Tract Infections and Urinary Tract Infections in Teens. 

4.  Skin Infection

· In most children with skin infections, a skin test (culture or swab) may be needed to determine the most-appropriate treatment. Tell your doctor if your child has a history of MRSA, staph infection, or other resistant bacteria or if he or she has been exposed to other family members or contacts with resistant bacteria. 

· See Boils, Abscess & Cellulitis and Tips for Treating Viruses, Fungi & Parasites. 

5.  Bronchitis

· Chronic bronchitis is an infection of the larger, more central airways in the lungs and is more often seen in adults. Often the word "bronchitis" is used to describe a chest virus and does not require antibiotics.

· See Bronchitis (CDC.gov). 

6.  Bronchiolitis

· Bronchiolitis is common in infants and young children during the cold and flu season. Your doctor may hear "wheezing" when your child breathes.

· Bronchiolitis is most often caused by a virus, which does not require antibiotics. Instead, most treatment recommendations are geared toward making your child comfortable with close monitoring for any difficulty in breathing, eating, or signs of dehydration. Medicines used for patients with asthma (such as albuterol or steroids) are not recommended for most infants and young children with bronchiolitis. Children who were born prematurely or have underlying health problems may need different treatment plans. 

· See Bronchiolitis and Treating Bronchiolitis in Infants. 

7.  Pain 

· The best medicines for pain relief for children are acetaminophen or ibuprofen. Talk to your pediatrician about how much to give your child, as it should be based on your child's weight. 

· Narcotic pain medications are not appropriate for children with common injuries or complaints such as sprained ankle, ear pain, or sore throats. Codeine should never be used for children as it's been associated with severe respiratory problems and even death in children.

· See Fever and Pain Medicine: How Much To Give Your Child.
8.  Common Cold

· Colds are caused by viruses in the upper respiratory tract. Many young children—especially those in child care—can get 6 to 8 colds per year. Symptoms of a cold (including runny nose, congestion, and cough) may last for up to ten days.  

· Green mucus in the nose does not automatically mean that antibiotics are needed; common colds never need antibiotics. However, if a sinus infection is suspected, your doctor will carefully decide whether antibiotics are the best choice based on your child's symptoms and a physical exam.

· See Children and Colds and Caring for Your Child's Cold or Flu.
9.  Bacterial Sinusitis

· Bacterial sinusitis is caused by bacteria trapped in the sinuses. Sinusitis is suspected when cold-like symptoms such as nasal discharge, daytime cough, or both last over ten days without improvement. 

· Antibiotics may be needed if this condition is accompanied by thick yellow nasal discharge and a fever for at least 3 or 4 days in a row.  

· See The Difference Between Sinusitis and a Cold. 

10.  Cough 

· Coughs are usually caused by viruses and do not often require antibiotics. 

· Cough medicine is not recommended for children 4 years of age and younger, or for children 4 to 6 years of age unless advised by your doctor. Studies have consistently shown that cough medicines do not work in the 4-years-and-younger age group and have the potential for serious side effects. Cough medicines with narcotics—such as codeine—should not be used in children. 

· See Coughs and Colds: Medicines or Home Remedies?.
If Symptoms Change:

Occasionally, mild infections—viral or bacterial—can develop into more serious infections. 

Call your pediatrician if your child's illness appears to change, becomes worse, does not go away after a few days, or if you are worried about any new symptoms that develop. If your child's illness has worsened, or if he or she develops complications, your pediatrician may recommend a new treatment. 

Have More Questions? 

If you have any questions or concerns about appropriate care for your child, please discuss them with your pediatrician. While it may be tempting to go to a nearby after-hours clinic if your child is ill, your pediatrician knows your child best, has your child's medical records, and is the best place to start for advice. Ask your pediatrician how he or she would like to be contact when the office is closed.  

In fact, the AAP does not recommend retail-based clinics, telehealth services outside of the medical home, or acute care services without pediatric expertise for children younger than 2 years. See Urgent Care: Is It Worth the No Wait? for more information. 
Portraits with Spoiled Rotten Photography:
If you have signed up for portraits with Spoiled Rotten Photography you will receive an email from me by the end of the week with what day your child will be photographed.  If any of the days (7th-9th) pose a conflict for you, let me know ASAP.  Once the schedule is set, I will not be making any changes.

We ask that you send in your child’s one outfit that you would like them photographed in.  If you have any special instructions, please attach them to the outfit in writing.  Any requests that are not in writing may not be honored.  We also ask that parents are not present during the photography sessions.  The children do much better when they do not have to separate from mom or dad.  We also have a limited time frame with each child and when parents are present, it is difficult to stay with our schedule.

I cannot wait to see the incredible moments that Melissa will capture of your beautiful children!!
Budget Vote and Thanksgiving Lunch:

To hopefully make things more convenient for you and to help us meet the quorum that is required; we have combined the dates for the Budget Vote and the Thanksgiving Lunch.

Starting at 10:30am, the board will be set up in my office, room 104, with the budget presentation and ballots.  If you have any questions about the budget or need clarification on anything, please arrive by 10:30am.  If you just plan on voting, you may stop by at any time between 10:30am and 11:00am and sign the roster and cast your ballot.

Our Thanksgiving Lunch will be at 11:00am and the food will be set up in our cafeteria on our preschool side of the building.  When arriving, we ask that you not go to your child’s classroom first.  Rather, please come to the cafeteria, fix your plate, and then join your child in their classroom.  The children will be served lunch from the kitchen as usual and will be ready to eat when you arrive.

MCDC will be providing Turkey, Tea and paper products.  There is a sign-up sheet located on the front desk ledge for side dishes and desserts.  We will not have the capability to warm any items, so please bring them warmed or in a container that keeps items warm.  Please also include a serving utensil.  
We welcome any family members and friends to join us as well!  There is a place to indicate how many adults will be attending on the sign-up sheet.  This is such a fun event and we look forward to seeing everyone!
As with any special event, please park next door at the medical center.  Do not park in the grass or on the curb in the front parking lot.  Leave the 20 minute parking spaces clear in front of the building for those that are dropping off or picking up children.

MSFC Tree Lighting Ceremony:

Although we haven’t been “officially” invited yet, our preschoolers usually sing a couple of songs at the MSFC Tree Lighting Ceremony.  This will be taking place on November 30th at 4:45pm in front of building 4200.  Since this is at another location, we would need parents to transport their children if you would like them to participate.  There will be treats and a visit from Santa!!  Mark your calendars now!
Classroom Parties/Field Trips/Special Snacks:

Just a reminder that any food being brought into the center to be shared among the children, must be store bought (not homemade) and must be free of peanuts/nuts and not processed in a facility that processes nuts.

The nut-free policy also applies to lunches that are brought for special picnics and field trips.

This is in place for the protection of those in our center with life threatening allergies.

So far we only have 40 parents that have signed up for the text reminders/alerts.  This is a great tool to get information from MCDC.  Text @mcdcf to 81010.  

Don’t forget to set your clocks back this Sunday the 5th! 
Upcoming Events:

November 4th
Belk Charity Sale 6am-10am
November 5th
Daylight Savings Time Ends

November 7th-9th
Portraits with Spoiled Rotten Photography

November 7th
Staff Meeting 6pm

November 10th
Center Closed for Veteran’s Day

November 16th
Budget Vote 10:30am-11:00am in 4346 rm 104


Thanksgiving Lunch 11am

November 30th
MSFC Tree Lighting Ceremony 4:45pm in front of 4200

Coming Up in December:
Holiday Store (2’s and up) on the 5th
Board Meetings on the 8th & 22nd
Holiday Program (2’s and up) on the 14th at 5:30pm

Holiday Classroom Parties on the 15th
Center Closed on the 25th for Christmas

Hello from Infant A

Gobble, Gobble, Gobble, we have two new families to welcome to our room.  Our little turkeys had to say goodbye to families going to the creeper room as well.

This month is a special time to say and give thanks to all our MCDC families for being such great families.  We hope everyone will come November 16th for the annual Thanksgiving Lunch!  


Our attention this month will be on creating an environment for pretend play.  Materials will be used that allow young infants to use all of their senses and promote their physical skills such as soft dolls, or stuffed animals that they can grasp and hold.  Young infants especially like bright colors and objects that have rattles inside and make noise when shaken.  Also, offered will be play items that allow them to try different actions and watch what happens as a result. 

Hopefully, the fall weather will continue to allow us to enjoy lots of outdoor fun.
The Beautiful Babies (Infant B)

Greetings from Infant B the beautiful babies.  When you think of art experiences, do you imagine a child with crayons or a paint brush in hand?  Painting and coloring, though are just two of the many ways young children enjoy art.  In fact, art experiences begin early in life as children notice the sunlight streaming through a window or the pattern on a mobile.  As they get older, they enjoy scribbling with a crayon or squeezing playdough between their fingers.  Art experiences allow children to have wonderful sensory experiences and to experiment with a variety of materials.  They also help children develop thinking skills and physical abilities.  Keep in mind, it can be easy to provide art experiences for young infants.  An art experience can be as simple as talking to your child about the color of the sky or the soft feel of a blanket.  We can give young infants kinds of experiences that form a foundation for both appreciating and doing art.  Have a great month!
The Jammin Babies (Creeper A)
Greetings from the dancers in Creeper A
The little ones who play and dance all day.

We are excited to talk with you and glad you leaned an ear

Because we have things to share we think you would like to hear

We had so much fun during our Harvest celebration

The one where candy and trick or treating takes over the nation

Now we slide out of the celebration of the sweet Halloween ranks

We move into the season where we all give thanks

Yes, we’ve come to the month we call November

That’s an important month that all will remember

It’s the month where we eat Turkey celebrating with family and friends

The memories, good food, and games is an enjoyable trend

Now let’s get into some activities that this month brings

There’s sure to be many fun and interesting things

Since curiosity is our desire to learn more and know

We’ll be observing our little dancers at play and record and share how it helps them to grow

Nursery Rhymes and dancing with our sweet little munchkins

Oh, parents!  Don’t forget about out Thanksgiving luncheon (11/16/17)

There’s been a little shake up as some of our little ones had to move, so with a heartfelt sigh and a stretch of the heart, we let go, and turn to teach new little ones to groove

As we bring our visit to a close we have one thing to remind.

Don’t forget to sign your little ones in and out, fill signatures!  If you would be so kind!

The Little Owls (Creeper B)

It has been a fun fall for us.  I hope everyone enjoyed the Fall Festival.  I know we did.  We have a lot of artwork hanging in our room for the parents to enjoy.  The weather has been really nice thus far and we have been taking advantage of it by going outside.  You might notice a few dirty spots on clothing, so please make sure to dress your child in something that you don’t mind them getting dirty.  Also, please make sure your child has at least 3 changes of clothing in their bin.  


When bringing in items from home, please make sure they are labeled with your child’s first and last name, this includes bottles and any type of food.  Be sure to set your clocks back on November 5th.  MCDC will be closed on Friday, November 10th in honor of Veteran’s Day and again on Thursday, November 23rd for Thanksgiving.  Have a great month!   
The Busy Bees (Toddler A)

Busy Bees are in a new season. We would like to take this time to welcome 4 new bees to the hive.  They have fit right in to our group and are just as busy as ever.  Speaking of a new season, fall is upon us.  With that in mind, please make sure your child has fall changes of clothing, just in case accidents happen.  Also, please make sure on cool days that your child has a jacket to put on.  We still go outside, weather permitting and some days are cooler than others.

Thanksgiving is just around the corner.  It’s hard to believe that time is near us once again.  Here is a list of upcoming events: center closed November 10th, Thanksgiving Lunch November 16th at 11:00, and center closed on November 23rd.  For the Thanksgiving Lunch, the toddlers will be eating on the back patio (weather permitting).  Parents, you may fix your plate first in the cafeteria and then join us outside on the patio.  Have a great Thanksgiving and thank you for all that you do!
Moving Monsters (Toddler B)
Hello Toddler B family! We hope everyone has had a good October. Wow this month has flown by! As you know we had our pumpkin patch and picnic this past month. That was a lot of fun. Our class really enjoyed picking out a pumpkin and eating out side. We will definitely be having more picnics in the future. 

We have some really fun activities planned for November.  We will be talking about turkeys, Native Americans, Pilgrim, shapes and colors this month. On November 15th we will have a dress up day. Please bring your child dresses up as a Native American or pilgrim. Our class will be having a Thanksgiving parade at 9 am. 

 We have a few announcements. November 10th MCDC will be closed for Veterans Day. Our Thanks Giving luncheon will be on the 16th at 11am. Parents please go down to the cafeteria and make your plate first before coming down to eat with us. We will be having our thanksgiving luncheon outside on the patio weather permitting. MCDC will be closed on November 23 for Thanksgiving Day. Also with the weather changing please check your children's cubbies for weather appropriate clothing. We are looking forward to a fun November! Thank you! 
The Safari Explorers (EA)
Wow, what a fun filled month! We had special visitors from sparky the dog and his firefighter friends.  Thank you to everyone who came out to our Fall Festival.  It was great seeing everyone all dressed up.

In November we will be learning about Pilgrims, Scarecrows, Turkeys, and Thanksgiving.  There will be a few days that the center will be closed and they are November 10th in honor of Veterans Day and November 23rd to celebrate Thanksgiving.  What are you thankful for?  We are thankful for our students and their families!  

The weather is finally getting cooler, please check your child’s bin for appropriate clothes for this season.  The mornings are a little chilly, your child may need a lightweight jacket.
Underwater Explorers (EB)

Happy Fall Ya’ll!!  We have had an amazing October.  We are expecting an even better November.  As the temperature changes be sure to check your child’s clothing box to ensure they have weather appropriate changes of clothes.  The themes for this month are Masks, I love America, Acorns, Turkeys, and I am Thankful! Remember to check your child’s cubby daily.  Also, if your child is potty training, please dress them in elastic waist band bottoms to ensure they make it to the potty in time.  We have also changed somethings around in the children’s cubbies.  Papers and information to be sent home are located at the top of the cubby, extra clothing at the bottom, and water bottles in the middle.  If anyone has any questions or concerns, please let us know.  Hope everyone has a Happy November and Thanksgiving! 
The Perky Preschoolers (Pre-C)

We had quite an eventful October with all of our fall festivities and fall parties.  We would like to thank the parents for making these events fun, positive and successful and we are looking forward too many more learning experiences in November.

Our themes this month will be: Turkey, Giving Thanks, Nursery Rhymes, Five senses, and music and movement.  Our letters of the month are “Kk”, “Ll”, “Mm”, “Nn”.  We will continue to implement writing sensory activities.  We welcome our new students and will focus on socialization skills by providing numerous small group activities.  We hope to encourage interactions with a variety of our classmates and we are also practicing staying in our designated areas during playtime.


Weather permitting, we will try to go outside at least once a day to get some fresh air.  Please make sure your child has weather appropriate clothing such as a jacket, long pants, tennis shoes, hot, etc.  We will utilize our indoor multipurpose room on those days when we are unable to play outside.  If at any time you have questions or concerns regarding your child, please do not hesitate to ask.  Thank you for your support!
Upcoming events got November:

· November 10th--Closed for Veteran’s Day

· November 16th--Thanksgiving Lunch 11:00 

· November 23rd--Closed for Thanksgiving 
The Superhero’s (Pre-B)

November is here!  We are learning so much in Pre-B.  This month is very busy and full of fun fall activities.  November 5th is the end of daylight savings time.  We will be closed on November 10th for Veterans Day.  Our Thanksgiving lunch is the 16th at 11 am.  Please join us!  The themes for the month include: All About Cooking, Space, Thanksgiving Traditions and Rainforest.  During our All About Cooking week, we will have a signup sheet for parents to come do a special cooking snack project with the class.  Please remember that everything must be store bought and does not contain peanuts, nor was processed in a facility that processes nuts.  We are very excited about November!

Parent Reminders: Please check the daily notes and take home the weekly lesson plans! It will be a busy month.  Please practice at home with your child for the Holiday Program.  
The Hopping Frogs (Pre-A)
Dear Parents,
October was a month filled with lots of fun activities for our classroom. We learned about Pumpkins, Fire Safety, Nocturnal Animals, Spiders and Hibernation/Migration. The Firefighters and Sparky visited us, we had the annual MCDC Fall Festival and we celebrated the coming of Fall with a Fall Party!
November begins our celebration of traditional family holidays. We will experience lots of colors and smells that stimulate our excitement as we await the arrival of each holiday.
Our themes this month are Native American and Pilgrims, Thanksgiving and Seasons. The letters are Ii, Bb, Ee and Gg and the numbers are 9, 10, 11 and 12.
We will have our Annual MCDC Thanksgiving Luncheon on Thursday, November 16th at 11:00 A.M. We cordially invite all parents, grandparents, uncles, aunts, etc. to come and eat lunch with your child/children. This is one of our favorite occasions and the children really enjoy it when their families eat lunch with them. The parents enjoy it too!
We will also begin getting ready for our annual Holiday Program. 
The days are getting shorter and it is starting to feel cooler outside. Please check your child’s cubby for the appropriate change of clothes. All children should have a change of clothes in case of an accident.
Happy Birthday to one of our friends, who will celebrate their 5-year-old birthday this month.
Some of you may be traveling for the Thanksgiving holiday; if so, we hope that you will have a safe trip to and from your destination.
Remember, we always welcome any suggestions, participation and help with our weekly themes and classroom activities.
Thank you for all that you do.
Happy Thanksgiving!
November Events:
November 5th--Daylight Savings Time Ends
November 10th--Closed for Veteran’s Day
November 16th--Thanksgiving Lunch 11:00 
November 23rd--Closed for Thanksgiving 
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